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May 30, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion supporting the Executive’s appointment of 11 individuals to King County’s Regional Affordable Housing Task Force. Attachment A to the motion provides the names and jurisdictions for the individuals I am appointing. These individuals satisfy the constituencies identified in Proposed Motion 2017-0171. 

I strongly believe the resulting Regional Affordable Housing Strategy from the task force’s work will better enable the County and its many diverse cities to identify and implement bold solutions that will better respond to our growing housing challenges. By partnering with the State, cities, the business community, for-profit and nonprofit housing developers, advocates and the community, we can make King County a region where everyone has the opportunity to live in a safe, healthy and affordable home. 

I want to thank the Council and Council staff, the City of Seattle, and the Sound Cities Association for working with my staff over the last six months to establish and appoint this task force. To further advance this work, King County staff is already working to issue a request for proposals for a facilitation consultant. By moving forward with this procurement process now, we hope to have a consultant on board by late June so the process can continue on schedule. Staff is also planning a formal kick-off event for the Regional Affordable Housing Strategy for mid-July.

The creation of the Regional Affordable Housing Task Force strongly reflects the goals of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative by addressing disparities in access to affordable housing as well as increasing cross-sector and cross-jurisdictional collaboration. It will also further our King County Strategic Plan Accessible, Affordable Housing goal to increase access to quality housing that is affordable to all.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion and for the Council’s continued partnership in addressing our affordable housing needs. I look forward to working with Council and our regional partners throughout the Regional Affordable Housing Task Force process to develop a comprehensive, coordinated vision for addressing our current housing crisis.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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